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August 27th., 1920

Dear General Currie

On my return to Ottawa this
morning I find your letter of the 24th. inst., 
written on behalf of Major Willis O'Connor,

I appreciate all you say about
Major O'Connor’s qualities, and was anxious to see 
him placed to his satisfaction. I am now advised 
that he has been appointed as A.D.C., to General 
McBrien, and I think in this position he will find 
hie work very agreeable.

I note what you say with re­
gard to appointment of a "Military Secretary", 
qnri up to the present time I have not definitely 
decided what I am going' to do in this connection, 
however, in the meantime, it is not my intention 
to appoint anyone as Military Secretary.

I hope you are enjoying your
new sphere of activities and with all good wishes, 
I am,

Yours faithful!

General Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., 
Principal McGill University,

Montreal, P.Q,


